
 
Our Vision Statement:  754 Primary School will maximise opportunities for its students to be resilient learners in an 
         ever changing world. 
The Values of 754 revolve around: Resilience, Responsibility and Respect. Our whole school approach of School Wide 
     Positive Behaviour Support, is the Framework to support these values.   

 There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 

        Wednesday 18th September 2019 

Phone:  5152 4395 
Email:  bairnsdale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.bairnsdale754ps.vic.edu.au 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
BairnsdalePrimarySchool  
Office Hours 8.30am—4.00pm 

September: 
 
Thur 19th: Salvation Army Community 
Breakfast (Gold Coin Donation)  
Thur 19th: Last Day of Term 3  

Normal Finish Time 3.15pm 
 
Fri 20th: Student Free Day  
      (Staff Planning Day) 
 
October: 
 
Mon 7th: First Day Term 4 
Mon 7th: First Day Sw imming Lessons       
Prep to Grade 4 
Fri 11th: Ready Set Go!  
2020 Prep Transition Program  
Starts Today.  
 
Mon 14th: Meals on Wheels  
Tue 15th: Meals on Wheels  
Wed 16th: Meals on Wheels 
Thur 17th: Meals on Wheels,  
Parent Teacher Interviews 4.00pm - 8.00pm 
Fri 18th: Parent Teacher Interviews  
8.30am - 1.00pm (No classes running today) 
 
Wed 30th: Grade 6 Photo Day 
 
 
 

 
 

Breakfast Club:  
 

Run by the Salvation Army 
Monday and Thursday  

8.15am - 8.45am 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

754 Community  
Playgroup:  

 
Every Thursday  

9.00am - 11.00am  
in the hall. 

Principal’s Message  
Week  10 Term 3 - 2019  
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
WOW what a spectacular concert it 
was last night. I was so proud to 
see your children get up and  
perform to such a high standard. It 
was a testament to all the hard 
work they had put in over the last 2 terms. Some 
highlights for me were Jordan in Preps dancing to 
“Octopus’ Garden” and Anna dancing the hoola 
during “Six Months in a Leaky Boat.”  

 
Some of the many highlights that stood 

out to me this term were, the Science 

Fair that taught both parents and  

students about the effects that science 

has on our lives and that science is fun. Well done 

Mrs Padula. It was also a pleasure to be allowed to 

go on camp with the 3/4s at Coolamatong. I saw 

our students take themselves out of 

their comfort zones, willing to try new 

experiences like canoeing, bush  

cooking and low ropes course. The 

way the students are always working calmly in the 

school really sets a great tone and is another daily 

highlight for me. The concert was a great way for 

the whole school to finish off the term. These are 

just a few of my highlights. Ask your children what 

their highlights have been this term. 

 

We have just received our Parent  

Survey preliminary results back from 

the Education Department and they are 

once again fantastic. All the areas have 

either remained at the same high levels 

or improved.  

 

 

Just a quick reminder that there is a 

School Council meeting tomorrow 

night, Thursday 19th, this will be 

held in the staffroom due to room 3 

not being available. I am looking to 

seeing all councillors there for our last meeting of 

the term.  
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Principal’s Message  - continued 

Parent Teacher interviews will be held in the second week of Term 4, on 

Thursday 17th October from 4:00pm– 8:00pm and Friday 18th October from 

8:30am to 1:00pm. The usual applies that if you and your child attend a 

Thursday evening interview then your child is not required at school on the 

Friday. If you have an interview on the Friday, your child is required to attend the interview with 

you to hear feedback on their progression. Appointments can be made via the Compass portal on a 

PC or via the Compass app on your phone from Monday the 7th of October.  

 

Swimming lessons start on the first day of Term 4. All students from Prep to grade four will be  

attending the BARC every Monday for 10 weeks of lessons. Students are reminded to have bathers, 

a towel and googles for the sessions. The 5/6s will be involved in learning basic first aid training. 

This is a vital piece of knowledge that we should all have in our possession. As we head into  

December, we will have the Grade 6 Graduation that will mark a significant rite of passage in the 

lives of these students. The year will finish with the Christmas Concert, how very busy we all will 

be. 

 

The last day of school for Term 3 is Thursday 19th (tomorrow). The students will end the day at 

3:15pm, normal school time. The school has a student free day on Friday 20th September for 

teachers to complete their planning for the final term of the year. Please do not send your children 

to school as there will be no classes. 

 

I would like to thank all the staff and students for their hard work over 

the term. I hope everyone has a great holiday, as you can see we all deserve it. 

 

 

 
 
 
Last Day Term 3: 
The last day of term 3 2019 is Thursday 19th September. School will finish at the usual time of 
3.15pm 
 
Student Free Day: 
Just reminding parents/carers that this Friday 20th September is a student free day.  
Staff will still be at school busily planning for term 4.  
 
Term 4 Swimming Lessons: 
The first day of Term 4 is Monday 7th October and this is also the first swimming lesson for  
students in prep to grade 4. We have a large number of students who have not returned their  
consent forms, if we do not have them returned by tomorrow (Thursday 19th) your child will be 
unable to participate.  
 
Please remember to pack bathers, towel, spare change of dry socks and 
underwear. Parents/carers are more than welcome to attend their  
child/children's lessons. Swimming lessons will take place every Monday 
for 10 weeks. 
 
Reminder letters were sent home on Thursday 12th September to those families that still need to 
finalise payment for their child's swimming lessons. Please note that students who have not had 
their swimming lessons paid for in full by Thursday 19th September may not be able to attend  
unless prior arrangements have been made. 

 
Salvation Army Community Breakfast: 
Tomorrow morning the Salvation Army will be holding a Community Breakfast.  
All families are invited to attend and this includes extended families. All that we 
ask is that you give a gold coin (or two) as a donation. Money raised helps to  
support the many programs that the Salvation Army offer to the community.  
So please, if you do pop in for an egg and bacon roll please kindly donate a little  
to this wonderful organisation.  

Warwick Fraser 
Assistant Principal 

There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 



Parent/Teacher Interviews: 
Parent / Teacher interviews will be held on Thursday 17th October from 4.00pm - 8.00pm and 
again on Friday 18th October from 8.30am - 1.00pm. As interviews are being held on Friday 
18th during the school day there will be no regular classes for students however they 
are still required to attend the interview with their parent or carer.  
 
Appointments will be open for bookings from Monday 7th October. 
We would appreciate families logging on to the Compass Portal  
(pc or phone app) and making their appointments through the link 
on your child's profile page (our preferred method). If your Compass 
login is not working please speak to the office staff who can reset 
your account.   
 
Dropping Off / Picking Up Students: 
Parents/carers please remember to abide by the parking signs around the school.  
The bus area in McCulloch Street (opposite the Safeway service station) is off limits from 
8.00am - 4.00 pm Weekdays. Please avoid dropping / picking up children in this this area 
between those times. Thankyou for supporting safety around our school.  
 
School Climate Strike - Friday 20th Sept: 

Bairnsdale will host a school climate strike this Friday 20th September 12noon. Everyone 
in the Bairnsdale and surrounding communities are invited to attend to show their support 
for action on climate change. As it is a student free day, the school does not need to  
support or endorse this action, but our task is to simply let you know it is on. More  
information is on a Facebook page called 'Bairnsdale Climate Strike' where is says to meet 
at the Bairnsdale rotunda on Main St, at 12 midday on Friday 20th September. This date 

was chosen as it three days before the United Nations Emergency Climate Summit and school  
students from around Gippsland, Australia and the world are inviting everyone to join the biggest 
ever global #ClimateStrike.  

There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 



 
 
 

Student Awards 
 
 
 
Prep A: Pheobe Drouggas for taking responsibility for her learning and trying really 
hard to improve her work. Well done, Pheobe!   
 
1/2 A: Ahmad for consistently show ing our school values of resilience, responsibility 
and respect. Ahmad, you are always willing to learn and help your friends when needed.  

1/2 B: Grace Gibbs for show ing our school value of resilience by managing her own  
behaviour during difficult times.   
     
3/4 A: Kamryn Benedetti has worked really hard this week. She has showed that she 
can problem solve by herself and stay on task.          
 
3/4 B: Makayla Fields for being incredibly resilient (despite being unwell), always 
showing respect and being a thoughtful, considerate leader while on camp. All staff were extremely 
impressed with your behaviour - you should be very proud of yourself.  
  
3/4 C: Tom Shenton thank you for being a responsible person at camp. Without being asked, 
you helped put away all the canoes, not just your own and cleaned up your cabin. 
 
5/6 A: Nichole Sibal shows responsibility by being on task and is very organised. 
Nichole is attentive during lessons and works quietly, concentrating on putting new skills into  
practice.     
  
5/6 B:  
 
5/6 C: Sophie Irish during our singing practice you have participated w ith enthusiasm 
and taken the time to listen and take advice. You have practiced all the actions and you sing with a 
smile every single time. Thank you for making so much effort when we sing our songs.  

   
 

Canteen News 

 

Canteen Closed on Mondays 
 

Slushies are now available at the canteen.  
 

Volunteers welcome from 9:30am to 10:50am  

If interested please see Dan at the canteen or leave your 
name and number with the office staff. 

Snacks are available in the canteen at first 
break, prices start at 50cents 

There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 
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 Bairnsdale  
Aquatic and Recreation Centre 



There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There is never an occasion when violence is an acceptable behaviour. 


